

## **Lobo Club Meeting Minutes**

**October 18, 2017**

Meeting called to order at 6:10 by Brett Bechtel.

Board Member Attendees: Brett Bechtel – President, James Tambur – Vice-President, Callie Raymond – Secretary, Dottie Armstrong – Co-Concessions, Alice Felch – Treasurer, Kimberly Fitzgerald – Membership, Adrian Avalos – Merchandise, Lexi Lugo - Membership

### **Minutes:**

- Dottie motioned to approve September minutes and Alice seconded the motion.

### **By-law Review**

Brett and Lexi met but needed Yvette so it will be rescheduled.

### **Financials:**

- September ending balance was \$13,996.71.
- Callie motioned to approve September financial report. James seconded.

### **Membership:**

- Kim did research of other booster clubs in the area and presented multiple ideas. Creating a website for Lobo Club with a link on Lobo Nation was discussed. Kim discussed having a competition between students to create a website. Kim said she will ask to see if we can get students to help create a website.

### **Concessions:**

- Girls' basketball parent meeting is Monday 10/23.
- Stocked on some things like drinks and candy, continuing to buy perishable items.
- Dottie would like to have a board member sign up for each game to assist and help get more involvement.
- Purchase of the grill will be on hold for now.
- We will revisit the need to purchase a larger roller for hot dogs/sausages in football season.

### **Merchandise:**

- 209 out of 370 black shirts sold.
- We have about 370 shirts in stock.
- The pre-sale shirts were a challenge to distribute so we will not do pre-sale shirts again.
- Brett has ordered stadium chairs and will email Alice the invoice.
- Brett has been working with Silver Image on yard signs.
- Silver Image can do a banners also for \$60. Brett will see if there is a discount for multiple banners and send an email.

### **Fundraiser Update:**

- It was decided to put the 5K on hold due to the large effort and volunteers required. We will focus on the washer tournament and likely do it in the spring.

### **Roundtable:**

- Lehman will help host the Rebel cup first weekend in January. The coach will let Dottie know the details in case we need to run concessions.

The next meeting will be Monday, November 13th at 6:30. James motioned to adjourn the meeting and Dottie seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:27.